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Dear Parents/carers 
 
Happy New Year! I hope all our families had a nice Christmas holidays - it was certainly lovely to see the children's 
smiley faces back in school this week.  We started our week looking at the story of the snowdrop, which is the very 
first flower of the New Year and a welcome reminder that winter will soon be over. We talked about our new year's 
resolutions and how we can support each other to try and achieve our goals. 
 
PE days 
As mentioned at the end of last term, we are not using DT coaching to deliver our PE this term. Class teachers will 
be delivering the PE sessions, so the days they need to come in wearing their PE kit has changed. For this term, PE 
days will be as follows: 
 
Tuesdays - Kingfishers and Kerris 
Wednesdays - Puffins, Owls and Bosigran 
Thursdays - Lanyon and Trencrom 
Fridays - Kittiwakes, Curlews, Bodrifty and Kenidjack 
 
Traffic 
We have noticed an increase in the amount of dangerous driving and parking outside of the school over recent 
weeks and are becoming increasingly concerned that it is an accident waiting to happen. We are asking parents to 
be more considerate in where they park their cars; not mounting the pavement while driving or parking and not 
leaving engines idling while you take the children into school. If you have concerns or witness driving or parking 
that concerns you, please report it to Devon and Cornwall Police by following this link: 
 

Contact us | Devon & Cornwall Police  
 
 
Traffic support will only be provided if it is brought up by lots of people. You could also email the local MP Andrew 
George on andrew.george.mp@parliament.uk 
Please remember that the back gate is open, so parking around Lariggan Crescent, Laregan Hill or Wherrytown and 
walking up is a good option as well.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Have a great weekend. 
 
Nichola Smith 
Headteacher 

https://www.devon-cornwall.police.uk/contact/af/contact-us-beta/contact-us/


Remember – safeguarding is  everyone’s 

responsibility 

If you have a safeguarding concern, please 

contact Nichola Smith (Designated 

Safeguarding Lead) at 

nsmith@alverton.tpacademytrust.org or, if 

it is out of school hours, please contact the 

Multi Agency Referral Unit on 0300 1231 

116;  

E-mail: 

multiagencyreferralunit@cornwall.gov.uk  

THIS IS OUR 

 

HELP YOUR SHELF 

 

How it Works 

 

It’s all free. 

 

Take what you need, 
whenever you need it. 

 

No Questions Asked – No Judgements Made 

 

Give what you can if you would like to. 

Donations wanted 
Our Help Your Shelf is looking 
rather bare. If you are able to bring 
in any non-perishable food items, 
cleaning products or toiletries, we 
would be very grateful. These will 
all go to helping our families and 
community. Thank you very much. 

Clubs 
 

All clubs start on Monday. Clubs lists have been returned to you so you know 
which clubs your child has a place on. Many are oversubscribed and have 
waiting lists so if your child no longer wants a place, please let the office know 
asap.  
 
Year 1-6 Spanish Club with Kidslingo currently doesn’t have enough interest to 
run on Mondays. If your child interested, please sign up and pay on their 
website—https://www.kidslingo.co.uk/area/spanish-classes-central-west-
cornwall/ 
 
Any other clubs that require payment must be made by the first club or your 
child will not be able to start. 

New days for wearing PE kit 

Please see the information on the first 

page from Mrs Smith about wearing PE 

kit to school. The new days are as 

follows: 

Tuesdays - Kingfishers and Kerris 
Wednesdays: Puffins, Owls and 
Bosigran 
Thursdays - Lanyon and Trencrom 
Fridays - Kittiwakes, Curlews, Bodrifty 
and Kenidjack 
 

mailto:multiagencyreferralunit@cornwall.gov.uk


If you booked your child’s 

lunch on Aspens Select before 

the beginning of this week, it 

will have been cancelled when 

they put the new menu 

choices in for Thursday 16th 

January. Please log in and re-

order your child’s meal for that 

date. Thank you. 

Calling all Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 parents! 

Please can you help? 

Thursday 16th January is School Census Day and one of the things which is 

measured is Universal Free School Meals (all Reception, Year 1 and Year 2) 

children who have school dinners on that day. This makes a big difference to 

our funding so we would like to ask for your help. 

We  need as many children as possible in Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 to have 

school dinners next Thursday. 

Even if your child brings a packed lunch please could you book them a school 

lunch for them to try? 

Thursday’s menu will be Sweet and Sour Chicken Noodles or Veggie Noodles 

followed by a ginger and coconut cookie. 

With the increasing costs at the moment, our school budget needs all the help 

it can get and we would be hugely grateful for your support.  

Thank you very much. 



Communications 

A big thank you to everyone who has signed up to use Arbor. If you haven’t done so 

yet please log into Arbor as soon as possible so that you will be able to receive 

communications and use our new payment system. 

Please also download the Arbor App. We will be using  this from next term to send 

in app messages. These will replace texts which will be only used for urgent 

messages. 

If you didn’t receive an email, please contact the office. Only primary guardians 

whose email addresses we have on our system will have received these. 

Payments 

All payments for swimming, trips, residentials, breakfast club and after school 

childcare are now on Arbor. When you log in you will be able to see what you owe 

and pay this by card. Please check your account regularly.  

School lunches will continue to be booked and paid for via the Aspens Select site. 



 

 

 

 

 

PINS Project - Parent Carer Group launch   

Join us for cake and conversation.  
When: 8.45 – 10.00 on Wednesday 15th January 2025  
Where: The School Hall  
What: We want to hear from you about what you think and feel is working well, or ideas for 
making things even better, when looking at the support currently in place for your child(ren).   
Who: All Parents and carers in your school. The session will be hosted by me (Lauren) who is 
working with your school on the PINS Project (Partnerships for Inclusion of Neurodiversity in 
Schools).  
This will be an opportunity to:  
-Come together as a community and get to know one another.  
-Share your opinions, thoughts and experiences.   
-Explore what could be put in place to create positive change for your children.  
-Plan together what you would like from future sessions.  
If you have any accessibility or dietary needs please email me at: laurenl@outlook.co.uk   

I look forward to meeting you on the 15th January 2025  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Lauren Ladd  

 

Your Parent Carers Cornwall ‘PINS Project Support Officer’  
 

If you are interested in finding out more about the PINS project, and to see the other schools 
taking part, please visit the Parent Carers Cornwall PINS project page.  
 

www.parentcarerscornwall.org.uk/pins/  









0300 123 3393 

0808 802 6666 

0344 411 1444 

Penzance CTIPA Foodbank 

The CTIPA Foodbank in Penzance provides food for 
anyone in need. If their support would be helpful to 
you, just phone Veryan or Adele in the office in 
confidence on 01736 364087 and they can phone the 
Foodbank for you who will be able to help. 
The Foodbank are extremely busy at the moment and 
are very grateful for any donations. 

 

www.mind.org.uk 

0300 123 3393 



 

There is a lot of help and advice available to help you keep your children safe online. Have a look at the 

Online Safety section of our website for lots of useful information and links  http://www.alverton.org.uk/

website/online_safety_for_families/246722.  Your child’s teacher will also always be happy to talk to you 

about online safety.  

http://www.alverton.org.uk/website/online_safety_for_families/246722
http://www.alverton.org.uk/website/online_safety_for_families/246722


Free School Meals / Pupil Premium 
 

https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/schools-and-education/schools-and-colleges/school-meals/ 
 
Registering a child as eligible for free school meals (as described below) means that your child receives 
a free meal every day (though they can, of course, bring a packed lunch should they prefer) but there 
are additional benefits too. Pupil Premium brings more money into the school to help children achieve 
and learn. Children in receipt of the Pupil Premium also receive other benefits (eg contributions 
towards Key Stage 2 camps and funding to use for uniform, music lessons, trips etc). At some times, 
there are further benefits for these children such as food vouchers during holiday times where these 
are given. Please see the Pupil Premium Provision Map in the Pupil Premium section of our website 
http://www.alverton.org.uk/website/pupil_premium/172518 or speak to Mrs Gill or Mrs Stacey in the 
office or contact Mrs Simpson who leads our Pupil Premium provision. 
 
The easiest and quickest way to apply for free school meals is online through the Cornwall Council 
website but, if you are unable to do this, you can call the Free School Meals team on 01872 323298 and 
a member of the team will call you back to complete the application over the phone.  
 
A child is eligible for free school meals if their parent / carer (or the child themselves) receives any of 
the following benefits: 
· Income Support (IS) 
· Job Seekers' Allowance (Income-Based) and equal based Job Seekers Allowance 
· Income Related Employment and Support Allowance (ESA-IR) and equal based Employment and 
Support Allowance 
· Child Tax Credit (CTC) with an annual income of less than £16,190 
· Working Tax Credit run-on - paid for 4 weeks after you stop qualifying for Working Tax Credit 
· Guarantee Element of Pension Credit (GPC) 
· Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 (IAA) Support 
· Universal Credit - your household income must be less than £7,400 a year (after tax and not including 
any benefits you get) as assessed by earnings from up to three of your most recent assessment periods 
 
If you are claiming the benefits listed below you are NOT eligible for free school meals, regardless of 
what other benefits / credits are being claimed: 
· Working Tax Credit 
· Contribution-Based Job Seeker's Allowance and / or Contribution-Based Employment and Support 
Allowance 
 
NB All Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 pupils are entitled to receive a free school meal as part of the 
Universal Infant Free School Meals (UIFSM) initiative, regardless of what benefits are being claimed. 
However, some children in Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 may also have an entitlement to benefits-
related free school meals and it is important to apply for these if you think your child may be eligible. 
 
Registering for free school meals / Pupil Premium is confidential. If you think that your child is eligible, 
we strongly recommend that you contact Cornwall Council as detailed above. Mrs Gill and Mrs Stacey 
in the office will also be able to help you and answer any questions you may have. 
 
Thank you. 

https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/schools-and-education/schools-and-colleges/school-meals/
http://www.alverton.org.uk/website/pupil_premium/172518


STARS OF THE WEEK 
Little Foxes  Bronwyn for never giving up on a challenge 

Little Owls  Layla  for fantastic Maths & being super helpful 

Kittiwakes  Evie  Perseverance: for fantastic effort with your writing this week 

Curlews  Georgie Perseverance: for Georgie’s amazing reading progress 

Puffins  Xanthe Perseverance: for wearing a smile & not giving up 

Owls   Stella  Enthusiasm: for being a fantastic new member of our class  

Kingfishers  Paige  Perseverance: for working so hard to improve her reading, writing & Maths 

Trencrom  Rex  Responsibility: for a great start to term, writing great poetry 

Lanyon  Roisin Kindness: for always being so kind to everyone in class 

Kerris   Korben Responsibility: for making a great start to the new term 

Bodrifty  Jack T Enthusiasm: for amazing knowledge of North American countries & flags 

Bosigran  Benny Enthusiasm: for wonderful independent writing in English this week 

Kenidjack  Buster Enthusiasm: for brilliant, imaginative writing in English this week 

Lunchtime Star  Layton for always following instructions & setting a great example 

 

DIARY DATES 

Monday 13th January Clubs start 

Tuesday 14th January Swimming starts for Lanyon - Group 1 

Please return consent form & pay on Arbor 

Wednesday 15th January Swimming starts for Owls 

Please return consent form & pay on Arbor 

Thursday 23rd January Reception Eden trip 

Please return consent form & pay on Arbor 

Monday 17th - Friday 21st February Spring half term holiday 

Wednesday 5th March St Piran’s parade - Year 6 

Thursday 6th March World Book Day 

Monday 17th-19th March 

3.30-6pm 

Parents evenings 




